Draft: 7/252018
Final 8/22/2018

NELSON COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
July 25, 2018

Present: Chair Mike Harman, Commissioners Mark Stapleton, Chuck Amante, Mary Kathryn Allen,
and Tommy Bruguiere

Staff Present: Sandy Shackelford, Director of Planning & Zoning and Emily Hjulstrom, Secretary

Call to Order: Chair Harman called the meeting to orde®:&7 P. M. in the General District Courtroom,
County Courthouse, Lovingston.

Approval of minutes : June 27, 2018

Mr. Stapleton mo tioned that the minutes from June 27 th 2018 be approved . Mr. Bruguiere
seconded th e motion . The minute s were approved with a vote of 4 -0 with Ms. Allen
abstaining

Mr. Harman noted that the agenda would be changed to allow SUP#2018-07 and SUP#2018-04 to go first
on the agenda.

Ms. Shackelford reviewed the public hearing guidelines adopted by the Planning Commission.

Public Hearing s:
- Special Use Permit#2018071 Vacation House

Ms. Shackelford presented the followiagd showed images from the site plan
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Nelson County

Planning Commission

To: Planning Commission
From: Sandra M. Shackelford, Director of Planning & Zoning
Date: July 12, 2018

Re: Special Use Permit #2018-07 — Tanbark Drive

BACKGROUND: This is a request for a special use permit on property zoned R-1, Residential
to allow the applicants to use the existing dwelling unit located over the garage as a vacation
home (§5-1-5a). Because the living area over the garage contains a bathroom, kitchen, and
living area, it is considered a stand alone dwelling unit for purposes of classifying the use.

Public Hearings Scheduled: P/C — July 25, 2018; Board — August 14, 2018 (tentative)
Location / Election District: 267 Tanbark Drive / North Election District
Tax Map Number(s) / Total acreage: 6-A-47A / 3.46 acres +/-

Applicant Contact Information: Maureen & John Russell, 267 Tanbark Drive, Afton, VA 22920;
434-906-4330.

Comments: The applicants have an existing house on their property in addition to the garage
that contains the dwelling unit above it. They have a buyer interested in the property that would
like to use the dwelling unit above the garage for a short-term, Airbnb-style rental unit. Because
the property is zoned R-1, a special use permit is required for this use.

All existing facilities that would be required for this use are already located on the property; no
additional development or construction will be necessary. As such, the applicants requested a
waiver from the minor site plan requirement, which staff has approved.

DISCUSSION:

Land Use / Floodplain: This area is residential in nature. There are no 100-year flood plains on
the property.

Access and Traffic: Property is accessed from Tanbark Drive (Route 62-840 — AADT 290 trips
per day). The proposed use will have a negligible impact on existing traffic.
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Utilities: Property is served by private well and septic systems.

Conditions: The Planning Commission may recommend, and the Board of Supervisors may
impose, reasonable conditions upon the approval of the special use permit. Staff recommends
the condition that the use be limited to the existing one-bedroom/one-bathroom dwelling unit
that is located above the garage.

Comprehensive Plan: This property is located in an area designated as rural residential based
on the current Comprehensive Plan.

RECOMMENDATION: The approval of special use permits should be based on the following

factors:

1.

The use shall not tend to change the character and established pattern of development
of the area or community in which it proposed to locate. The proposed use is consistent
with the development in the area. It does not require any additional infrastructure or
construction. There are other short-term rental accommodations in the area, and it will
not have significant negative impacts on surrounding property owners.

The use shall be in harmony with the uses permitted by right in the zoning district and
shall not affect adversely the use of neighboring property. The special use will allow the
applicants to utilize the existing structure on the properfy. The use of the property as a
short-term rental is in harmony with the other residential uses in the vicinity.

The proposed use shall be adequately served by essential public or private water and
sewer facilities. Water and septic services are already in use at this location.

The proposed use shall not result in the destruction, loss or damage or any feature
determined to be of significant ecological, scenic or historical importance. This use will
not change the physical characteristics of the property, so there are no negative impacts
on the ecological, scenic, or historical features of the property.
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Tom Randolph and his wife Amy are purchasing the property. He noted that they do not intend to change

the nature of the area and only want to use the apartment for the stated purpose.

Chair Harman opened the public hearing

Brenda Saunders lives @867Dick Woods RdShe asked if the AirBnB would be selieckin or would
there be someone to check people in and out. Mr. Randolph noted that he and his wife would be living on

the property and they would check people in and out.

Chair Harman closedhe public hearing

Ms. Allen asked if there would be a maximum rental length. Mr. Randolph noted that this would be for

short term rental only.

Ms. Allen made a motion to recommend approval of SUP #2048 to use the secondnit on their
property as a Vacaton Home with the condition of short-term rental only (less than 30 days at a
time) and that it only be used in the existing apartmenabove the garageMr. Stapleton seconed

the motion. The motion passed 5.

- Special Use Permit #201-841 Retail

Ms. Shackelford presented the followiagd showed images from the site plan
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